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President’s Message
Thank you for being a member, a donor, a volunteer for the 

Pacific Grove Public Library Friends and Foundation. Your 
support of the Friends and Foundation ensures a strong, vibrant 
and well-funded public library in Pacific Grove.

Since 1974 our memberships and donations have put books on 
the library shelves, encouraged children, teens and people of all ages 
to read and learn, and supported everything from carpet squares 
to online resources, preservation of local history to a fully renewed 
library building. For almost half a century, generous donors such as 
yourself, made this happen.

Our library is well-loved and well-used, thanks to the dedication 
and creativity of library staff, and it shows. Circulation of books 
and materials is up, attendance at library programs is up, and recent 
literary programs by Ben Jealous and Alka Joshi were standing-room 
only. 

Tourists as well as locals appreciate our library. Recently a visitor 
from Pennsylvania told gardening volunteers that the PG Library was 
the most beautiful library he had ever seen, and looked exactly the 
way a library should. He was moved and impressed, and added that 
our community must be very proud! 

None of this would be possible without you - our new and returning 
members, our one-time or ongoing or legacy donors, business and 
organizational donors, volunteers and granting organizations. We 
thank you! 

As we look to celebrate our 50th year of support, in 2024, we want 
to hear from you:

• Tell us why you love and use the PG Library
• Tell us your ideas for programs and activities 
• Tell us why you support the PG Library through the Friends 
and Foundation
Your comments and suggestions help us plan our activities, 

identify new Friends and Foundation goals and bring ideas to library 
staff. Please email us at ffpgpl@gmail.com or share your thoughts in 
person with any Board member. 

Your contributions - new and renewed memberships, donations, 
planned giving and volunteer time - show us that you value the 
Friends and Foundation as your chosen way of supporting the PG 
Library - now and for the future. 

With much gratitude and appreciation, Kim

Spring is the Time for Renewal! 
See page 3

April is National 
Volunteer 

Appreciation Month
Thank You 

to All of the
Dedicated 

Volunteers of the 
PGPL Friends and 

Foundation
Working together for 

the Pacific Grove 
Library!

You are Appreciated!
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2023 Annual Meeting – A First for the Friends and Foundation!
The inaugural meeting of the Pacific Grove 

Public Library Friends and Foundation (that’s all of 
us!) was held, in person, at the Library on Sunday, 
January 29. The weather outside had been stormy, 
but inside was warmth and enjoyment of the 
beautiful, renewed library.

Nearly 40 attendees heard of the progress on 
Board goals, most notably the consolidation of the 
Friends and Foundation into one library support 
organization with a strengthened mission and 
shared purpose. The beautiful new logo was unveiled 
to the appreciative group; it was created by Juli 

Hofmann, and combines aspects of the past Friends and Foundation logos while 
paying homage to the distinctive Carnegie library.

There was much to celebrate! Last year’s Monterey County Gives! Campaign 
raised the highest total ever, ensuring funds for teen services and programs for 
almost a decade. Book sales, Dine Out and membership contributions provide solid 
support for annual Book Fund grants and immediate library needs. Generous major 
donors, such as the Laws family for local history, the Rock family for the children’s 
room and the Russell family for the reading rotunda, ensure that these important 
services will be supported for many years.

Library Director Diana Godwin gave a wonderful presentation on the hugely 
popular children’s services programs, return of poetry programs funded by 
the Poetry Fund, author events and the fall 2022 juried art show, “Renaissance: 
Remember, Rise and Revitalize”, a fine art exhibition celebrating the Harlem 
Renaissance. Her enthusiasm and stories of the library’s impact on the community 

brought the meeting to a rousing end. 
A lucky door prize winner was announced, taking home a gift certificate from loyal Dine Out participant 

Max’s Grill and a basket of literary goodies. 
We are already thinking ahead to next year’s Annual Meeting in January 2024 – we hope to see you there!

Kim Bui, Mayor Bill Peake and Board Member Don Freeman talk 
before the Annual Meeting.

Outgoing Board Members 
Erin Boydston, Dennis Mar 
and Gail Abeloe (not pictured) 
were honored at the Annual 
Meeting. 

DINE OUT for the Library – Happily, the Friends and Foundation’s popular Dine Out events 
have returned to the ‘menu’ of great things to do in PG!  La Mia Cucina and Max’s Grill were featured in 
February and March, and other participating restaurants coming up include: 

• Pacific Thai – Wednesday, May 31
		  • Peppers Mexicali Café – Wednesday, September 27
• Il Vecchio – Wednesday, October 25

		  • Aliotti’s Victorian Corner – Wednesday November 29 
Each restaurant very generously donates a portion of the proceeds for the day or 

evening directly to the Friends and Foundation (and through us, to the Library).  All the diners have to do is 
enjoy some great fare and mention the Library and voila!

Dine Out was the inspiration of the then-Friends group president, Susan Steele, in 2014. Susan designed 
the logo still in use nearly a decade later. The program nets the library about $3-4,000 annually, which helps 
support the library in so many ways.  Dine Out is a win-win-win for the library, the restaurants, and hungry 
Pagrovians looking for a great meal!
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Spring is the Season of Renewal! 
The lush green hillsides and fields of wildflowers are brilliant evidence of the earth’s renewal 

this spring!
And it’s membership renewal season for the Friends and Foundation. Last month, we sent 

renewal invitations to all noncurrent members and we’re very grateful to those who have already 
responded! In appreciation, we mailed out a new decal, pictured here, displaying our beautiful 
logo and proudly stating, “I am a Supporter”. (We received the decals in late March, so if you 
renewed your membership for 2023 earlier or made a donation, and would like to receive one, 
please email us at ffpgpl@gmail.com.)

Every Library needs great Friends! Memberships have helped to support the Library by funding:
• New books and materials  • Programs for children and teens  • Preservation of local history  • Online books and 

resources  • Public events that promote conversation, learning and fun!  • Coming soon! The Library’s new “MOVe” 
(Mobile Outreach Vehicle, electric). See p. 4.

You can renew your membership online at pglibraryfriends.org * pick up a membership envelope from the 
Friends and Foundation table at the Library * or mail a check with the coupon below. 

As a supporter, you’ll continue to receive our newsletter and announcements about events like Meet the Author, 
Dine Out, and exhibit openings in the Library’s gallery. You’ll enjoy 50% off purchases at our St. Mary’s by-the-Sea 
bookstore. And you’ll be invited to our Annual Meeting and will have the opportunity to celebrate the Library on 
other special occasions.

The most important benefit is knowing that we’re all working together to support our Library for the present and 
the future. Your role is essential, and we appreciate your generosity! 

Thank you for making your membership renewal today.

Yes, I will be a Friend of the Pacific Grove Public Library Friends and Foundation!
Annual Membership Categories and Dues

Individual ($30) ___    Family ($45) ___   Business ($50) ___   Benefactor ($100) ___
Patron ($250) ___  Corporate ($500) ___  Life ($2000) ___

Ms.  Miss  Mrs.  Mr.________________________________________________________________________
Mailing Address:___________________________________________________________________________ 
City: _________________________   State: _________  Zip code:__________
Telephone:____________________    Email: ____________________________________________________

I would like to make this donation/gift membership __ In Memory Of / __ In Honor Of
Name: __________________________________________________________________________________
Please send a note to (name/address): ________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________________

Please make your check payable to: PGPL FRIENDS AND FOUNDATION, PO Box EH, Pacific Grove, CA 93950
Thank you!
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Like us on Facebook!
Visit the Friends Facebook Page

facebook.com/
FriendsOfPacificGroveLibrary/

I am a SupporterI am a Supporter

Receive an “I am 
a Supporter” decal 
when you renew 
your membership.

PGPL Friends and Foundation Board of Directors
Kim Bui – President
Noreen Nance – Vice 

President
Judy Wills – Treasurer
Alison Jones-Pomatto 

– Secretary
Marty Dunn 
Don Freeman 

Stephanie Herrick 
Aliah Ibarra
Heidi McNally-Dial 
Lucy Moore
Abby Pfeiffer
Sandra Robeson 
Nancy Spade
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Upcoming Events at the Library
The Library continues its mission to bring cultural enrichment 

programs to our community.  Get out your calendars and fill in the 
remaining spring presentations. Books will be available for purchase and 
signing at each event.

Monterey-based AVA HOMA is the national award-winning author 
of Daughters of Smoke and Fire, a journalist, and an activist.  Her novel, 
an “unforgettable, haunting story of a young woman’s perilous fight for 
freedom and justice for her brother” is the first novel published in English 
by a female Kurdish writer. She will read from, and discuss her work at the 
library on Thursday, April 20, 7-8:30 PM. 

$10 donation suggested; PGPLFF members are free. 
Ms. Homa’s appearance marks the return of our Meet the Author events, 
absent these past three years.

DANIEL B. SUMMERHILL is a poet, performer and CSUMB assistant 
professor of poetry/social action and composition, who was selected as 
the inaugural poet laureate for Monterey County. He will make a return 
appearance to the library, along with

PILAR CHRISTIANA GRAHAM, who received her MFA in Poetry 
from CSU Fresno and teaches at CSU Monterey Bay and Fresno City College. 

Both poets will read together on Friday, April 28, from 5:30-7 PM. Free.
California Poet Laureate LEE HERRICK is the first Asian American poet to serve in that role. He writes eloquently 

of life as an immigrant, adopted as a child and raised in the Central Valley. He now teaches at Fresno City College and 
the MFA program at the University of Nevada. His work is described as “Whitmanesque” and reflective of our diverse 
communities. Herrick will share a poetry reading on Friday, May 5, 5:30-7 PM. Free.

The Friends and Foundation are pleased to help sponsor these library programs, along with the Whitney Lathan-
Lechich Trust and the Meet the Author Committee.

Update on MOVe (Mobile Outreach Vehicle, electric)    The roll out is coming …
The Library’s new, electrically-powered mobile outreach vehicle is currently parked at the Public Works lot 

awaiting metal fabrication by Arc Metal of Monterey. Fabrication involves the addition of shelving and other structural 
enhancements that will transform the vehicle 
pictured here into a mobile library ready to visit 
and serve Pacific Grove neighborhoods, schools, 
and community centers. Following fabrication, 
Signworks of Sand City will complete the wrap—the 
design, signage, logos and other vehicle graphics that 
will identify MOVe as our PG Library on wheels. 
Library Director Diana Godwin said in early April 
that she estimates three months before fabrication is 
complete and the vehicle is ready for the wrap.

MOVe was the focus of the Friends’ 2021 MC 
Gives! Campaign. Your generous donations and 
the MC Gives! matching funds contributed almost 
$41,000 toward the purchase of the vehicle. The 
Library then applied for and was awarded a CA 
State Libraries “Improving Library Access” grant for 
the balance of funds needed to purchase the vehicle 
and complete the project. 

Many thanks to all the donors, the Library 
staff and the City for working together on this very 
exciting project!

  

Library Director Diana Godwin, Children’s Librarian Mary Weyant, 
and Public Works received the new vehicle in February.
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The Book Store in the Grove 
It seems the Friends and Foundation’s book shop 

at St. Mary’s Church is no longer Pacific Grove’s best-
kept secret… This treasure trove of books, CDs, DVDs, 
puzzles, and children’s material has been discovered! 

Besides the local crowd of “regulars”, devoted 
customers come from as far away as Moss Landing 
and Big Sur to peruse the diverse inventory and pop a 
few goodies into their bags. Volunteers, under the able 
guidance of Judy Wills and Lori Rolander, staff the shop 
Monday-Friday, from 10AM-noon, then again on the 
first Saturday of every month from 10AM-4PM. 

The next SATURDAY SALE is on May 6—We hope to see you there!
Our varied selection is fueled by donations from community members, and our staff of volunteers gives 

every donation the once-over to ensure each item is in good shape.  Specialty items include, among many 
others, vintage books, verified by volunteer Tom Post, and sections on railroads, poetry, and music. Not to forget 
children’s books, too.

Every penny raised from the book sale is donated to the library, to be spent only for books and library 
materials, and is a significant part of the Friends and Foundation’s annual gift of $40,000 for the library’s Book 
Fund. Thanks to our generous donors and volunteers, gently used books are given a second life in someone’s 
personal library, and then a third life as new library book purchases to be enjoyed by library patrons. 

The shop is on the grounds of St Mary’s by-the-Sea Episcopal Church at 142 12th Street. If you haven’t yet 
come in, do stop by; if you have come in, come again!

Garden books and vintage books on display at the book-
store. The vintage books are tagged with information 
about what makes each one a unique purchase.

LEAVE A LEGACY AND ENSURE THE IMPACT OF THE PACIFIC 
GROVE PUBLIC LIBRARY ON FUTURE GENERATIONS

What exactly does that mean? To quote Andrew Carnegie: “A library outranks any other one thing a community 
can do to benefit its people. It is a never-failing spring in the desert.”  

Our very special Pacific Grove Public Library is at the heart of our community, a jewel we never want to think 
about losing. Over a decade ago the Library was nearly closed;  a few years ago the City of Pacific Grove laid off 
staff and almost closed the Library again due to the pandemic.

The Friends, and Friends and Foundation organizations, came forward with funding to keep our library open, 
paying for part-time employees. We did that through the generosity of our donors like you.

Now that the Friends and Foundation have become one group, our purpose remains the same: to solicit and 
encourage gifts, endowments and bequests for the benefit of our PG Library. There are many ways in which to do 
this, including incorporating the Pacific Grove Library Friends and Foundation in your estate plans:  

– Leave a gift through your will or living trust
– List the PG Public Library Friends and Foundation as beneficiaries in your retirement 

plans, donor-advised funds, charitable gift annuities, or life insurance policies
– Create a charitable lead or remainder trust

The Friends and Foundation has partnered with the Community Foundation for Monterey County, so your 
gift can be made to the Pacific Grove Public Library Friends and Foundation Stewardship Fund through their 
website (CFMC.org). 

Leave a future gift and enjoy the benefits now!  Just let us know you have included the Pacific Grove Public 
Library Friends and Foundation in your estate plans and you will be invited to join the Legacy Society. Legacy 
Society members receive recognition in the annual report and are invited to special events throughout the year. 
Most of all, members know their generosity will ensure the library’s future.

For questions, please contact Kim Bui, Don Freeman, Alison Jones-Pomato or Noreen Nance at ffpgpl@
gmail.com.  We would welcome the opportunity to meet with you to explore legacy giving for our beloved library.
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— Book Sales Benefit the Pacific Grove Public Library Friends and Foundation —
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INDIVIDUAL
Jeanne Adam  
Iran Arellanes  
Elayne Azevedo  
Corinna Barrus  
Catherine Bazley  
Nancy Bennett  
Kathryn Besag  
Susan Brauner  
Thomas Campbell  
Jane Cavallini-Daudet  
Patricia A. Clarke 
Roberta Joey Cobley 
Christine Crozier  
David and Patty Dormedy
Linda and Noel Douglas
Charlyce Estes  
Marie Faile  
Annabel Feeney  
Kim Fraser  
Joyce Gatto  
Paul Goldstein  
Gail Griffin  
Diana Grindol  
Carol Hanson  
Laura Hayes  
Lynda Horton  
Sandy Jordan  
Karen Kadushin  
Joanne Kelly  
Beryl Leutzinger  
Susan Lueken  
Karen Lundholm  
Lloyd Marsh  
Lynn Mason  
Barbara McCardle  
Jack Mix  
Jennifer Murphy  
Andrea Noble
John T. Oldham  
Sherry Pastor  
Beth Penney  
Terry Piotrkowski  
Tom and Peggy Post
Kathy and Gordon Poulson
Kim Pozar  
Kenneth Quattlander  
John Rapp  
Beverley Schmidt  

Peggy Schmidt  
Arnold Seibel  
Beverly Shaffer   
Don Tenenbaum  
Steve Thomas  
Kim A. Tran 
Richard Turner  
Glen Walder  
Jonathan Weininger  
Anne Wheelis  
Diane Whelan  
Jeff Whitmore  
Veronica Wilcox  
Bill Wolfe  
June Wolfe  
Michele Zollna  

FAMILY
Ivete Botsford
Sarah and Kirk Bresniker
Michael Chernus
Lisa and Tony Ciani
Gary and Jane Cross
Neil and Nancy Edwards
Linda and Robert Felice
Dick and Sandy Grimmer
Linnet Harlan  

and Duane Edgington
Felix and Kathleen Heidrick
Douglas Holtzman  

and Jennifer Smith
Elizabeth and Dennis Hull
Gretchen B. Jordan
Heather and Ben Lazare
Dave and Dr. Cindy Lee
Glenn and Julie Leon-Guerrero
Camille Liscinsky  

and Michael Bond
Lisa Maddalena
Sharon Miller  

and H. Bruce McClane
Craig and Barbara Orr
Marybeth and Kim Rinehart
Jeff Roberts
Sandra Robeson
Stacia and Tod Sambar
Claudia Sammis
Joan and Sid Smith
Betty and J. Michael Sproule

Grant and Norma Voth
Monte and Susan Weddle 
Rosanne Whitaker

BENEFACTOR
Bill Bruffey and Patricia Eastman
Kim Bui
Patricia Carriveau  

and Dan Spencer
Jim Cribbs and Nancy 

Carnathan-Cribbs
Sarah Diehl and Clay Moltz
Martha Dunn
Bill and Cindy Gates
Diana and William Godwin
Peggy Hansen
Stephanie Herrick
Ken and Anne Jones
Linda and Brian Jones
Mary and Ward Keesling
Kathryn and John Kirtley
David Laws
Karin Locke
Charlene and Mylo Lowery
Roger Magyar
Jeanne Mills
Lucy Moore
Robert and Mary Ann Moore 
Susan Murphy 
Catie and Dennis O’Leary
Sharon Outland
Abby and Jerry Pfeiffer
Mandy and Daryl Salm
Susan Steele
Rita Summers
Jessica Thompson  

and Chris Darnton

PATRON
Gordon and Elizabeth Campbell
Nancy Spade

CORPORATE AND BUSINESS
Back Porch Fabrics (Gail Abeloe)
Grove Market (Charlie Higuera)
Ann Smallwood
Workplace Investigations 

(Stephanie Atigh)

NEW MEMBERSHIPS and RENEWALS—November 1, 2022 to April 1, 2023
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QUILT BOOK DONORS
Christine Bertko
Ivete Botsford
Ed Cavallini
Bobbie Morrison
Tama and Jack Olver
Susan Pierszalowski and 

Michael Broome
Carol and Craig Rossi
Ken Wanderman and Marsha 

Moroh
Neil Williams
Judy Wills

MC GIVES! TEENS THRIVE  
AT THE LIBRARY

Anonymous (8)
Gail Abeloe
Patricia Addleman
Sue Addleman
Judy and Tom Archibald
Hank and Julie Armstrong
Kathleen Armstrong
Dan Baldwin and Anne Ylvisaker
Gary and Judy Bales
Shirley Barrett Sheridan
Barbara and Lowell Battcher
Carolyn and Fabio Bazzani
Bob Berglass
Carol Bishop
Celia Bosworth
Kim Bui
Barbara Bullock-Wilson
D Jill Burbidge
Pam Cain
Mark and Marilyn Chakwin
Nick Chiulos and Nancy Mouat
Michael and Ranjana Clark
Carol Collin
Community Foundation for 

Monterey County

Toni and Roger Creamer
Barbara and Edward Dickinson
Robin and Dorothy Dickson
Catherine Doherty  

and Rick Ringler
Roger Dolan
Nancy and Steve Donaldson
William Donovan
Carol Drainudel  

and Michael Seltzer
Martha Dunn
Brian Edwards
Nancy and Greg Enterline
David and Lois Epel
Amy Essick and Frank Takacs
Lori and Lou Flagg
Kathleen and Richard Franke
Renee Franken
Kim Fraser
Don Freeman and Candy Ingram
Marie Gahn
Laurine Garrity
Bill and Cindy Gates
Gina Gianfala
Diana and William Godwin
Lynn Goree
Dan and Patricia Gotch
Robert and Patricia Gray
Wendy and Alan Gregory
Susan Hagen
Patricia Hamilton
Linnet Harlan  

and Duane Edgington
Susan and David Hayward
Lenis Hazlett and Tim Bresnahan
Stephanie Herrick
Douglas Holtzman  

and Jennifer Smith
Donald Hughes and Darcie 

Fohrman
Aliah Ibarra

Kathy Ishizuka
Morgan Ivens-Duran
Alison Jones-Pomatto 

and Alan Pomatto
Linda and Brian Jones
Evelyn Kahan
Bill and Cheryl Kampe
John Kern and Melissa Pickford
Kathleen Knight
Kenneth Kobylenski
Claudia and Geoff Kostyshak
Margaret Joan Kylander
Heather and Ben Lazare
Camille Liscinsky  

and Michael Bond
Laura Lockett 
Charlene and Mylo Lowery
Marsha Lubow
Dennis Mar
Edwin and Joan Marticorena
Maren Martin
Maureen Mason  

and Rick Parsons
Renate Mason
Betty Matterson
Nicki and Mick McMahan
Heidi McNally-Dial
Sharon Miller  

and H. Bruce McClane
Patti Monahan
Barbara Moore
Lucy Moore
Deana Myers
Helen Ogden and Rick McGarrity
Dorothy Orognen
Elizabeth Anne Pastore
Bill and Shirley Peake
Marvella Peterman
Abby and Jerry Pfeiffer
Mary Pommerich
Susan Reed and Glen Koue

DONATIONS—November 1, 2022 to April 1, 2023
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Are you subscribed to receive the Library’s monthly email newsletter? 

•  Sign up at www.pacificgrovelibrary.org/enotify/index.php 

•  Stay current on Library news and events and updates 
	 from the Friends and Foundation, too!

Bill and Emmy Reese
Glenn and Megan Reis
Sandra and James Robeson
Eliot Ruchowitz-Roberts
The Russell Family
Patricia Rutowski  

and Lauren Mitchell
Mary Ellen Ryan
Nancy Schiffer  

and Goldwin Smith
Arnold Seibel
Jay Spingarn
Maryanne and David Spradling
Betty and J. Michael Sproule
Karen and Jack Steadman
Susan Steele
Katherine Stoner  

and Michelle Welsh
Karen and Gary Stotz
Rita Summers
David Taggart
Alice Tao
Frederick Terman  

and Nan Borreson
Irene and Robert Thornton
Bob and Rosemary Tintle
Robin Venuti
Chase Weaver and Judith White
Judy and Tom Wills
Mary Yui and Jeffrey Longmate
Darryl Zimmerman
Linda Zimmerman

DONATIONS TO THE FRIENDS  
AND FOUNDATION

Barry Adler and  
Betsy Buchalter Adler

Elizabeth Benjamin
Marilyn Brown
Earl and Christina Cory
Robert Danneskiold 
Robert and Donna Daunt
David Estes
Foursome Development 

Company
Aliah Ibarra
Fred and Ann Jealous
Judy Johnson
Harold Keland
Dorothy Kino
Kathryn Kirtley
La Mia Cucina
Jane Leatham
Susan Leuken
Lynn Mason 
Jeanne Mills
Barbara Moore
E. Philip Morgan
Anthony and Lary Lynn Muller
Lowell and Wilda Northrop
Sherry Pastor
Ellen Gill Pastore
Manning Phillips and Lucy Dunn
Heather and Richard Reimer
Steven Rose
Anne Russell Rudolph
Ben Stetson

Leigh Toldi
Linda and Bruce Vogt
Mary Ann and Ben Whitten
Zischke Family Fund
In Honor of Kathy Kirtley
Dennis Mar
Dorothy Kino
In Honor of Ellen Gill Pastore
Elizabeth Pastore
In Honor of Mary Ann Whitten
Community Foundation of 

Monterey County
In Honor of Judy Wills
Peggy Hansen
In Memory of Frank Bassett
Meridith Young
In Memory of Jessie Bray
Brett Heiken
In Memory of Jane Firth
Elizabeth Lobay
Kay Brinker
In Memory of Connie 

Maddalena 
Ellen Gill Pastore
In Memory of Jeanne 

McCombs
Lisa Maddalena
In Memory of Doris McCune
Carol Hanson
In Memory of Jacquelyn 

Phillips
Manning Phillips
In Memory of David Shonman
Lisa Maddalena
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Post Office Box EH 
Pacific Grove CA 93950 

pglibraryfriends.org RETURN SERVICE 
REQUESTED

The NEWSLETTER is published quarterly by the PACIFIC GROVE PUBLIC LIBRARY FRIENDS AND FOUNDATION, a nonprofit 
organization that retains sole responsibility for editorial content and policy. No part of this newsletter may be reproduced in whole or 
in part in any manner without the permission of the Friends and Foundation.

Book Spines on the Library Quilt   
Last Chance!

We invite you to consider a unique and beautiful 
way to give to the Pacific Grove Public Library, 
through the Friends and Foundation, and help 
personalize the quilt wall in the Library’s entryway – 
buy a book spine!

For $500 you can dedicate space on a cloth book 
spine in honor, or memory, of the name of someone 
special. All donations go to supporting the Library 
Book Fund. A limited number of spaces are still 
available.

Please stop by the library and fill out a form to 
have your name embroidered on this distinctive 
community art piece. Special thanks to artists Gail 
Abeloe, Sue Broenkow, and Erica Howe. 


